Elk Stream Ranch Property Owners Association
Board of Directors Meeting

January 3, 2008
The Board of Directors of the Elk Stream Ranch Property Owners Association (ESRPOA) conducted its regular meeting via conference call on January 3, 2008.    Doug Hoover, President called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm MST.  Attendees included Doug Hoover and Jim Fritz, Mancos CO; and Steve Boone called in from Boston, MA.  The topics of conversation were as follows:

· Treasurers Report.   The most current financial summary indicates that expenses have occurred at a level of 27% of 2007-8 budgeted amounts.  On an overall basis the ESRPOA financial position is on target. 
· Design Review Committee activity.  Recent activity within the Design Review Committee (DRC) includes the following:
· Keith and Mary Payden have submitted plans for external lighting for their project on lot 21.  The DRC has reviewed and approved the request and will notify the Payden’s of their approval in the near future.
· Property Management Committee.  The PMC lifted the fire ban in early December 2007.  Additionally, the Board agreed that we would ask the PMC to reassess the grazing lease relative to goats/sheep versus cattle for 2008.  We have utilized goats and sheep for past three years – results regarding weed control have been mixed.  Perhaps a return to cattle grazing may improve overall results.  The PMC will reassess grazing animals and get back to Board in near future. 
· Road Lift Stage II.  As approved at the Annual Meeting in August 2007; we will initiate the next mile of Road Lift of Road 46 in spring of 2008.  Accordingly, the final 1.1 mile of Road 46 improvement will be voted upon for the spring of 2010.  Clearly the maintenance of Road 46 is a major expense for the Association, Doug will request that the PMC Committee give consideration for thoughts/ideas on how we may mitigate or minimize Road 46 maintenance issues in the future.
· Mail Box Project.  The Mail Box Project at the entrance to Elk Springs Ranch has been completed.  The final result of the work effort is high quality and esthetically pleasing.  We have received information from Elk Springs Property Owners that our final portion of expense is $5233.60.  This amount brings total cost of Mail Box Project to $7629.91.  Upon receiving proper invoice receipts/documentation from the Board of Elk Springs Ranch; Doug will authorize payment for Elk Stream Ranch Mail Box Project expenses.
· CO Senate Bill 100 and Senate Bill 89.  The Board has agreed to re-visit both Senate Bill 100 and 89 which address legal requirements for Home Owner Associations within the Sate of Colorado.   Per analysis over next several months – the Board will address any issues that may be forthcoming. 

· Annual Dues Notification.  In accordance with the recent voting process at the August 13, 2007 Property Owners Association meeting, the Board concurred that the Annual Dues will be increased on an ongoing basis to $1200 per year.  Also, the second phase of the Road Lift project for Road 46 was approved at the annual Association Meeting.  Accordingly, the Annual Dues Notice will include a Special Assessment of $700, bringing the Total Amount due per property to $1900.  Dues and Special Assessment notices will be mailed out within the next several weeks.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:06 pm MST.

Respectfully submitted

James M. Fritz

Secretary/Treasurer 

